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Spin Cycle Blog

Prisoners and redistricting: The court fight

By Yancey Roy 

Tuesday October 4, 2011 11:23 AM 

Arguments were set to get underway this morning in an Albany courtroom to determine how prison inmates should be counted for redistricting purposes.

Democrats want inmates to be counted in their last place of residence before incarceration, which would boost downstate and urban population counts as new Senate and Assembly districts are drawn. Republicans want to count prisoners where they are incarcerated, which would benefit upstate where the majority of prisons are located.

For years, the state went with the latter. But the law was changed to the former in 2010, when Democrats controlled both houses of the Legislature. A group of Republican senators filed suit, claiming, among other things, that the change was improperly incorporated in state budget bills.

Judge Eugene Devine, a Democrat, has up to 60 days to issue a ruling.

Meanwhile, the legislative task force that is charged with redistricting is slated to hold its final public hearing tomorrow in Nassau County. New district lines must be in place for the 2012 elections to comply with changes in the most recent U.S. Census.
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